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NICO Cobalt-Gold-Bismuth-Copper Project, Fortune Minerals Ltd. 
 
Re:  Extension of Deadline for Comments relating to the T’licho Government Request for 
Ruling      
 
On May 28th, 2010 the T’licho Government asked the Review Board to place the environmental 
assessment of Fortune Minerals Ltd.’s NICO Project into abeyance.  The Request for Ruling 
including the reasons for the request is on the Review Board public registry.   
 
In a June 18th, 2010 letter to the Review Board the federal Department of Indian and Northern 
Affairs Canada (INAC) requested that the original June 25th deadline for comments relating to 
the T’licho Government Request for Ruling be extended to July 8th.  The Review Board has 
granted the deadline extension for comments to July 8th. 
 
In accordance with timelines that the Review Board’s Rules of Procedure sets out, interested 
parties and the developer now have until Thursday July 8th, 2010 to submit comments on the 
Request for Ruling to the Review Board.  Afterwards, the T’licho Government will have the 
opportunity to provide a final submission to the Review Board by July 15th, 2010 before the 
Review Board produces a ruling on the matter. 

 
For more information about Requests for Ruling, please see the Rules of Procedure document 
in the Reference Library section on the Review Board’s website. 

 
Please send submissions on or before the due date by email to chubert@reviewboard.ca, or by 
fax at (867) 766-7074. 

 
Regards, 

 
 
Paul Mercredi 
Environmental Assessment Officer 


